HUMBER SQUASH – HULL AND DISTRICT SQUASH ASSOCIATION LTD

MINUTES OF THE ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING

HELD AT 7.30PM ON MONDAY 12 MAY 2008 AT THE WARNERS SPORTS CENTRE
PRESENT

Robert Saffery, Stephen Harris and Mark Birtles (Directors of HDSA Ltd.)
Representatives of the following Clubs and Centres:

John Wormald, Keith Credland - Barton

George Marshall, Chris Forrest – Anlaby
Eugene Deegan, Mike Mullisan – Barrow
Andrew Wolland, Kevin Driscoll, Sam Woolard, Jonathan Rollison – Beverley & Blackburns
Ron Freitag- Ferriby Hall
Andy Scott, Paul Myers, Ryan Youlton, Dave O’Brian, Bob Marshall – Haltemprice
Andy Cockerill - Hull and East Riding.

Kev Lorne, John White - Warners
APOLOGIES were received from 
Derek Norris – Goole

Adam Toes – David Lloyd

Mike Straw, Andy Baron – Beverly

Kenny Martin

Mike Clemson

MINUTES of the AGM held on 21 May 2007 were approved.

REPORT ON THE 2007-8 SEASON

Robert Saffery started by thanking Stephen Harris for his work with the development programmes and the extra support in being available as a contact due to work commitments in Birmingham. He also thanked Mark Birtles for his hard work in the co-ordination of the leagues and tournaments.

Robert Saffery outlined the agenda which was approved and no further topics were added.

Stephen Harris went over the financial report year ending 31st of March 2008. The opening balance being £3910.21 and a closing balance of £2454.61. Full details and a copy of the financial report are available on request or can be found on the website.

Club and membership fees remain the same as the previous year, however it was agreed that a financial penalty of £10 will be made against any club or team failing to meet registration deadlines due to increased delays and administration costs. It is also unfair on those teams who make the effort to meet deadlines.

The time table of all relevant dates is available on the website.

Proposed changes to the rules

It was discussed the changing the minimum squad size from 5 to 6 members as it had been noticed that a few teams had problems meeting fixtures due to injuries, this was also impacted by the number of allowed substitutions. Comments from the floor were that nobody would like to be part of a 6 man team as all would like to get regular games.

It was agreed that the maximum number of substitutions remain the same at 5 and there be no mandatory squad size.

The new PAR (Point A Rally) scoring system that had been implemented over the past season was reviewed, comments include that- the old system was better in the lower leagues, it took a while to get used to and easier to predict length of matches.

A vote was cast to decide whether or not to make the new scoring system permanent with an outcome of 6 for and 3 against?
George Marshal commented from the floor on the lack of readiness to start matches at 7 o’clock noting that 7 o’clock was the start time of matches, NOT when people should just be arriving. Reasons being that some i.e. Haltemprice and Anlaby are public courts. It was proposed that the scoring cards be amended to include a match start time. Any reason for changing the start time should be agreed between teams with sufficient notice prior to fixture.

Development Plan

Robert Saffery discussed how the development group have been meeting regularly and that a development plan for the upcoming year to include the aims and objectives of the following subjects: 

- Coach Development
- Refereeing courses

- Competitions
- Club Development

- Awards for all 

- Racquet Ball

He also thanked Kenny Martin, Adam Toes, Stephen Harris, George Marshal, Laurence Delaseux, Andy Cockerill and George Bannister who over the past year have put a lot of effort into the juniors and whose commitment has lead to the re-running of the Humber Junior Closed. Please can everyone help to promote the event and those who can do anymore please contact Adam Toes. The development plan is available on the website and will be sent out.

League positions

The final league positions were announced along with the proposed number of teams per league for the following season confirmation of these is available on the website.

Holding of players personal information

It was asked if there were any objections to the sharing of contact information between members of Hull and District Squash Association as getting in touch with people has sometimes proved problematic. It was also agreed that an application would be put in for a data protection licence.

Recording of results

It was agreed that it was the responsibility of the winning team to send in the match results, in the case of a draw it falls to the home team, all results to be sent in within 7 days of fixture. Home club to retain hard copies of score cards. Also, it is up to individuals and teams to help with the policing of results that have been posted.

Comment from the floor that there be an imposed penalty for those not meeting the 7 day deadline for results to be in to which a 5 point deduction was agreed by all.

Fixture Meeting

The review of the decision to arrange fixtures on line was put to a vote to which 6 were for the online version and 2 were against and wanted to revert back to a held fixture meeting.

Refereeing and Marking

A conscious effort was made to improve the standard of refereeing, as agreed in the last AGM a refereeing course was put on and all teams were welcome to attend, an incentive was put in place in the form of an extra point for those teams with a qualified marker. It was put to a vote whether or not to scrap the point. With 4 for and 3 against therefore there will no longer be a point available to those teams with a qualified marker. Should there be enough people wanting to participate in a refereeing course then one will be arranged, so all those interested should make it known to Steve Harris before the start of fixtures.

Appointment of directors 
Eddie Docherty and Robert Saffery tendered their resignations. The proposed new directors of Gill Moverley and Derek Norris were approved with no objections and no other interested parties from the floor.
Other Business

Robert Saffery announced that they are looking for clubs/teams to sponsor the league trophies at a cost of £50 per trophy and thanked Ferriby for sponsoring the Division 1 trophy.

There being no other business the meeting closed at 9:30 pm.
Cups and Trophies were then awarded for the 2007/8 season, as follows:

Division 1 winners
Anlaby A
- Chris Forest receiving 
(Photo 1)
Division 2 winners 
Blackburn A
- No one present
Division 3 winners 
Barrow

- Eugene Degan 

(Photo 2)
Division 4 winners
Warners C  
- John White receiving
(Photo 3)
Division 5 winners 
Beverley D 
- Sam Woolard receiving
(Photo 4)
Jacobs Cup

Gary Williams - Anlaby

Preston Cup

Chris Forest - Anlaby



(Photo 6)
Quantock Cup

Steve Birss - Ferriby

Ryder Cup

John Wormald – Barton


(Photo 8)
Harris Cup 

Sam Woolard - Beverley


(Photo 7)

Hammond Cup
John White - Warners 


(Photo 5)
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